HE WORLD CO., LAWRENCE, KANSAS 8657 B - 2 - 67

memo for

The Board noted receipt of a memorandum from the Governor's Committee on Manpower Planning indicating procedures for rehiring and positions under the K. P.E.P. where an employee under the program has taken a position in an unsubsidized job.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Thursday, January 4, 1973.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

January 4, 1973

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of January 3, 1973.

Comm Order #1059 ×1060 The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Order No. 1059 and 1060. Orders are on file in the office of the County Clerk.

GCCA grant! Boya Club + Valunters in Court

Dr. Larry Mayer, Dr. Gary Condra and Harold Hutton appeared before the Board to discuss with the Board a grant request application which has been prepared by Boys Club of Lawrence and Volunteers in Court to be submitted to the Governor's Committee on Criminal Administration. The request will be for a total amount of \$60,893 of which \$15,339 would be subgrantee contribution with a request from G.C.C.A. of funds in the amount of \$45,554. The program basically would provide funds through which the Boys Club would work in the area of delinquency prevention and the Volunteers in Court would work primarily in the area of rehabilitation. Following considerable discussion it was moved by Mr. Cragan that we approve and enthusiastically support the submitting of this grant request to the G.C.C.A., seconded by Mr. Ice, and carried unanimously.

Wayne Kellum, Zoning Administrator, presented the Board his Fourth Quarter Report and 1972 Summary Report. Mr. Kellum's Fourth Quarter Report showed permits issued representing a total value of \$609,200. Mr. Kellum's Year End 1972 Report showed total permits issued as 186, an estimated residential valuation issued \$2,388,171, commercial valuation \$522,800 with total fee receipts for the year \$3,373.50.

Employ!. ann Williams

Assessor Rogers reported to the Board that Ann Williams has resumed her duties in his office as of January 1, 1973 at a salary of \$350 per month.

Employ! Charlotte Showver

Assessor Rogers reported to the Board that Charlotte, Shawver who was employed to begin work when available in January has begun her duties as of January 4, 1973 at a salary of \$400 per month.

GCHP approved The Board noted receipt from the Governor's Committee on Manpower Planning that our request to grant a 5% cost-of-living increase for those employees on living increme the Public Employment Program has been approved by that office.

FAS Conta 1273 speriously by the The Board noted receipt of a copy of a communication from Engineer of Secondary Roads to Mr. Robert Lister, County Engineer of Franklin County, that the design approval for the project on FAS Route 1273 has been approved by the State Highway Commission.

Cattonwood! Kemitting county flore as matching funds for Dide XVI

Dr. Gary Condra, Executive Director of Cottonwood, Incorporated, discussed with the Board the manner of implementation of the remitting of county funds which are being made available to Cottonwood directly to the State Department of Social Welfare as matching funds under an approved Title XVI grant. Following due discussion it was moved by Mr. Cragan, seconded by Mr. Ice, and carried unanimously that approval is hereby granted by the Board of County Commissioners for the transmittal of any part of the Cottonwood, Incorporated, county appropriations directly to the State Department of Social Welfare as directed by the Executive Director of Cottonwood, Incorporated, constituting matching funds for a Title XVI grant.

Clary Joniss Ruch O-wons niedel zimmermen Deorgeon Smith

Treasurer Edythe Norman appeared before the Board to request several length of service increases and one reclassification for employees in her office. Mrs. Norman requested a fifteen-year length in service increase for Clara Jones in the amount of \$15 per month which would bring that salary to \$500 per month effective January 1, 1973. A fifteen-year length of service increase of \$25 per month was requested for employee Ruth Owens which would bring this employee's salary to \$500 per month effective January 1, 1973. Mrs. Norman requested a one-year length of service increase in the amount of \$40 per month for Nancy Welch, bookkeeper in her office, which would bring her salary to \$485 per month effective January 1, 1973. A five-year length of service salary increase of \$15 per month was requested for Mildred Zimmerman, bookkeeper in the Treasurer's office, which would bring this employee's salary to \$515 per